
Memo to UCC Programs Committee- Program Suspension 
 
To:  Cornelia (Connie) Patterson, Ph.D., UCC Programs Committee Chair 
 PCOE, Assistant Dean for Academic Engagement and Outreach  
 
From:  Beth VanDerveer, Ph.D., Human and Consumer Sciences Department Chairperson 
 
This memo is to notify UCC that the Apparel, Textiles, and Merchandising program (MS6364) 
master’s program, housed in the Department of Human and Consumer Sciences, is suspending 
admissions effective AY2020 - 2021.  
 
There continued to be a persistent trend of insufficient enrollment in the Apparel, Textiles, and 
Merchandising program.  
 
Faculty in the unit will be instructing undergraduate courses. The department will not be filling 
the tenure-track line that will be vacated beginning academic year 2021-22.  
 
 


